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Groups seek moratorium on W.Va. wind projects

by The Associated Press

CHARLESTON, W.Va. (AP) - A coalition of environmental groups wants a moratorium placed on new wind-turbine projects in West Virginia pending completion of a federal study. 

Citizens for Responsible Wind Power has asked the state Public Service Commission to prohibit construction of wind turbines along ridgetops in the eastern part of the state until the U.S. General Accounting Office finishes a study requested earlier this year by Reps. Nick Rahall and Alan Mollohan, both D-W.Va. 

The coalition includes Friends of the Allegheny Front, Citizens for Responsible Wind, Friends of Blackwater Canyon, and Stewards of the Highlands. 

"We cannot let the destruction of our precious highlands happen," said coalition president Linda Cooper. 

The congressmen believe wind turbines are an eyesore and a threat to migratory birds. They requested the study to see whether interim guidelines issued by the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service in May 2003 for construction of wind turbines adequately protect the birds. 

A June 30 letter from the GAO to Rahall's office said the project would start in about three months. 

"That puts it right about now," said Rahall aide Jim Zoia. 

Zoia said he planned to call the GAO this week to check on the study's status. 

Last Monday, President Bush signed a bill extending for one year a tax credit for the production of electricity from wind, biomass and poultry litter. To qualify, developers must have their wind turbines in use by Dec. 31, 2005. 

Two such projects have been approved near Mount Storm in Grant County that would increase to more than 400 the number of turbines in the Potomac Highlands. 

In 2003, the Legislature ordered the PSC to draft criteria on where wind projects should be built following environmentalist complaints about projects being approved without such guidelines. The PSC hasn't decided whether to adopt the rules. 

PSC spokeswoman Sarah Robertson said draft guidelines were sent to the commissioners in June. 

"They are waiting approval," she said. "As far as a timeline, I don't know. There are no statutory deadlines for getting them out." 

